
 
 

The Reduction of Carbon in New Development  

Supplementary Planning Document Carbon SPD (Carbon SPD) 

 
Adoption Statement 

 
 
The Reduction of Carbon in New Development Supplementary Planning Document Carbon 
(Carbon SPD) was adopted by Broxtowe Borough Council on 1st July 2025. The 
SPD provides supplementary guidance on reducing carbon emissions in new 
developments to policies set out within the adopted Aligned Core Strategy and the 
Broxtowe Part 2 Local Plan.  
 
Any person with sufficient interest in the decision to adopt the Carbon SPD may 
apply to the High Court for permission to apply for judicial review of that decision. 
Any such application must be made promptly and, in any event, not later than three 
months after the date on which the SPD was adopted. 
 
The Carbon SPD, the Report of Consultation summarising the main issues raised 
during the formal consultation period and how these were addressed, and a copy of 
this Adoption Statement can be viewed on the Council’s website at: Reduction of 
Carbon in New Development SPD. Alternatively, the SPD, Report of Consultation 
and this Adoption Statement can be viewed at the Council offices at Foster Avenue, 
Beeston, NG9 1AB (by prior appointment).  
 
If you require any further information, please contact the Planning Policy Team on 
policy@broxtowe.gov.uk  or call (0115) 917 7777 (ask for Planning Policy). 
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